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Minutes of AGM Saturday 13th October 2018
Attendance

Board Members

Col Cavanah (Chairman)

Keith Hicks

Siobhann McElhinney

Ian Wright
Scott Goulding

Bob Morrisey (co-opted)
Jane Prince (co-opted)
Charlie Stansfield (co-opted)
Murray Knight (Secretary)

Trust Members

22 Trust members attended

19 Proxy votes registered
Apologies

Michael Shepherd (Treasurer)

Dennis Heywood (Board member)
Ian Goodwin (co-opted Board member)

Welcome and Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the AGM, thanking them for attending. The minutes from the 2017 were then presented, the proposal to move acceptance made by Granville Kirkham, seconded by Clive Piggott and carried unanimously by the members present.  
Chairman’s Report

The Chairman read the report as outlined in the financial reports. 
Treasurer’s Report & Auditor’s statement

Acceptance of the audited accounts for the year ended 30th June 2018, copies of which had been provided to members on entry to the meeting, was sought. The move for acceptance was proposed by Lesley Wright, seconded by Councillor Janet Emsley, and carried unanimously by the members present.

Resignation of Directors

A vote of thanks was expressed for his valuable service to the Trust Board to Dave Gartside as Chairman, who resigned at the end of the 2018 season and was replaced by Col Cavanah.  

Election of new Board Members

The following co-opted members have applied for full Board membership :

Bob Morrisey’s application was proposed by Lynn Smith, seconded by Granville Kirkham and approved unanimously by the members present.

Jane Prince’s application was proposed by Clive Piggott, seconded by Janet Emsley, and approved unanimously by the members present

Charlie Stansfield’ application was proposed by Pauline Rowe, seconded by Matt Smith, and approved unanimously by the members present.
Ian Goodwin’s application was proposed by Scott Goulding, seconded by Ian Wright, and approved unanimously by the members present 

Re-election of current Board Directors

Rather than re-electing Directors on the basis of having served for the longest period, requiring to retire, and seeking re-election, the proposal was made that all current Directors retire and seek re-election. All confirmed their applications for re-election :
Col Cavanah (Chairman)’s application was proposed by Tony Hughes, seconded by Granville Kirkham and approved unanimously by the members present. 
Michael Shepherd (Treasurer)’s application was proposed by Scott Goulding, seconded by John Rowe and approved unanimously by the members present. 

Scott Goulding’s application was proposed by Jane Prince, seconded by Ian Wright and approved unanimously by the members present. 

Ian Wright’s application was proposed by Lynn Smith, seconded by Keith Hicks and approved unanimously by the members present. 

Keith Hick’s application was proposed by Jane Prince, seconded by Charlie Stansfield and approved unanimously by the members present. 

Siobhan McElhinney’s application was proposed by Keith Hicks, seconded by Jane Prince and approved unanimously by the members present. 

AOB and Questions

The Trust Boards position on being represented on the Board of the Football Club was explained by the Chairman. We are already in a strong working relationship with the Club, unlike many other Trusts, and are confident that we represent our members in a much better fashion, given our current relationship with the Directors, by not being represented on the Club Board. 

Membership for this season is very healthy, including the record number of exiles.

The Chairman then went on to outline the intention of the Trust to support Football in the Community by assisting to fund the refurbishment of the five-a-side pitch by donation and fundraising The facility, when completed, will be used for the much wider benefit of the community. To accommodate this funding, it will be necessary to seek permission of the members, and a ballot will be held soon to determine the wishes of the membership
There being no other matters, the meeting was concluded at 12.15pm
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